
Jane Stricklin is the Executive Director of the Legislative Audit Commission.  She has 
served in that position since 1999.  She began her career in Illinois Government in 1983 
on the House Democratic Staff’s Issues Development Unit.  She served as Operations 
Manager there for several years and briefly as Interim Director.  Jane arrived in Illinois 
in 1980 to work on the Equal Rights Amendment.  That effort finally came to an end last 
Spring when the Illinois legislature passed the ERA.  Jane is a Texas native, but calls 
Springfield home.  She has degrees from Angelo State University and the University of 
Iowa.  Jane has four “adult” children with her partner of 32 years.  She loves 
dachshunds, bicycling, her church, keeping up with local and national politics, and 
reading audit reports, of course.  


